REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 22, 2021
(Social distancing and attendance limitations in place)

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on February 22, 2021. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners P. Hubbard, D. Hyle, T. Dixon, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by D. Hyle and seconded by T. Dixon that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	4
	2/22/2021
	$6,782.67

	Sewer Claims on
	4
	2/22/2021
	$2,549.28

	P&L Claims on
	4
	2/22/2021
	$142,572.89

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	4
	2/22/2021
	$1,250.00


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Vineall
NYS UNIFIED COURT MAINTENANCE AND MINOR REPAIRS CONTRACT 2020-21

M. Holmes reported that the City needs to approve the annual maintenance and minor repairs contract for the Sherrill City Court, which runs from April 1, 2020 – March 31, 2021. Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by P. Hubbard that the City Manager be authorized to execute the contract.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Vineall

FIRE OFFICERS 2021

B. Lovett distributed the following list of Sherrill Kenwood Fire Department Officers:



Andy Bennett


Chief




Josh Mennig


First Assistant Chief



Tyler Tormey


Second Assistant Chief



Rob Healy


Third Assistant Chief




Stephen Davis


Captain



Dan Davis


Captain



Dave Hyle


Captain



Zane Hasty


Lieutenant



Noel Strife


Lieutenant



Steve Kelly


Lieutenant



Emily Sweatman

EMS Captain




Eric English


EMS Lieutenant



Terry Hill


Fire Police Captain




Brian Carroll


Fire Police Lieutenant
Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by P. Hubbard to approve the presented officers.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Vineall
ABSTAIN: Hyle

POLICE REFORM PUBLIC HEARING

B. Lovett reported that per Governor Cuomo’s Executive Order in 2020, the City (along with all police agencies) had to review and update their policies and procedures by April 1, 2021 and seek independent review. A committee was established including Commissioner Hubbard, Chief Drake, City Manager Lovett, City Comptroller Holmes, Sergeant Platt, and a varied group of public citizens. The public portion of the Committee included Becca Piccola, Martha Group, Clark Speicher, Jovan Wimberly, Bill Burns, Wendy Tiffin, Nancy Kolvick-Campbell, Jeremy Roden and Marc Chieco. The Committee met virtually via emails and reviewed the policies and procedures and make recommendations for implementation.

Mayor Vineall opened the public hearing at 7:15 p.m. There was one member of the public present who did not speak. Chief Drake read the following statement.


On June 12, 2020 Governor Andrew Cuomo signed an executive order requiring each local government in New York State to adopt a policing reform plan by April 1, 2021. Governor Cuomo acknowledged there is no “one size fits all solution”. The Governor wanted local governments to convene stakeholders for an honest dialogue about the public safety needs of their community. The process was to evaluate the department’s current policies and practices or establish policies that allow police to effectively and safely perform their duties.


In the past couple of months, we have communicated with members of the committee that was made up of many different people, which represents our diverse population in the City of Sherrill. This has allowed us to see the many different perspectives there are. These members have looked at the City of Sherrill Police Department Policies that have been in place for several years. Included in those policies were policies pertaining to use of force, NYS Mental Hygiene Law, and overdoses. There was feedback from several members of the committee with suggestions for changes and asking for interpretations. This was a great opportunity for me and the Police Department to revisit the policies to make sure they are meeting the needs of our citizens and our police officers.


The police department will continue to respond to calls for individuals who are experiencing mental health issues, as well as drug overdoses as there are not enough resources in Oneida County to handle every call that comes through the Oneida County Dispatch Center. We will also continue to review every instance of use of force as required by policy and enter the appropriate data on a monthly basis as required by New York State.

The police department policies will be reviewed and amended as the need arises from either changes in New York law or to adapt to changing community needs.


The City of Sherrill is confident that this plan will ensure that order and public safety continue to be of the utmost importance in the City of Sherrill.


After the statement Mayor Vineall invited any public comment, after there was none, he closed the public hearing, but said the City Manager would be open to receive any other public comments through March 5th, and the Commission would look to adopt the updated policies and procedures at their March 8, 2021 meeting.

Motion was made by D. Hyle seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Vineall











Michael Holmes



City Clerk
